City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

August 9, 2010

7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on August 9, 2010 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Nina Hawkins, Rob Vowell, and Carson Kindall.  Also present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Ben Thomason with the Washington County Sheriff’s Office, Joe Wrenfroe of Idaho Garboligist, Jeff Chance, Chuck Strickland, Jack Marvin, Judy Waters, Vaughn James, and Lee Stredder.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and Mayor Rhodes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Hearing – Consideration of the Proposed Budget for the Fiscal Year from October 1, 2010 to September 30, 2011 - Mayor Rhodes opened the public hearing at 7:02 p.m. at Cambridge City Hall located at 80 S Superior St Cambridge, Idaho.  The purpose of the hearing is to receive public input and public testimony concerning the proposed budget for the fiscal year from October 1, 2010 to September 30, 2011 (FY2011).  Council President Nan Rhodes explained the way the public hearing would be conducted.  City Clerk Sandra McKee read the Notice of Public Hearing as published in the Upper Country News Reporter, the cities official newspaper.  Council President Nan Rhodes called for testimony for, testimony against, and neutral comments on the proposal.  No testimony was received.  With no testimony received Council President Nan Rhodes declared the public hearing as being closed at 7:05 p.m.

Facts & Findings – No testimony received.

Consent Agenda – Rob Vowell made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of special city council meeting July 20, 2010 and minutes of regular city council meeting July 12, 2010, approve payment of bills).  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Holladay Engineering Report  - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that the ITD resident engineer had stated that ITD is now requiring the contractor to fix the waterproofing of the bridge as well as the settlement at the abutments.  ITD reports the contractor will be on site on August 11 to evaluate the leaky deck and come up with a plan for repair.  Discussion was held concerning whether the city should have H.E. on site for the meeting on August 11 and when repairs are made to advocate on behalf of the City to make sure it is done correctly.  Rob Vowell made a motion to have Holladay Engineering on site for the Wednesday August 11 meeting and when construction is underway as needed.  Nina Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Seepage Testing at Lagoons – Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton reported that seepage testing by Strata is still in progress at the lagoon.  He hopes it will be completed in 3 – 4 days.  As reported when the seepage testing agreement was made with Strata the small ponds are being tested together and if they don’t pass they will need tested separately.  Ernie explained this would probably need done if the big lagoon passed and the small ones didn’t but if the big one didn’t pass either it might not be necessary as all of the lagoons were done at the same time with the same materials.  Nina Hawkins made a motion to test the small ponds separately if the big pond passes.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  

Approve form for RFP for Solid Waste Collection Services – After some discussion Nina Hawkins made a motion to table the RFP till later in the meeting.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Use of City Park – First Draft of Ordinance – Rob Vowell made a motion to table Use of City Park – First Draft of Ordinance till next meeting.  Nina Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  The item is tabled and will be on the agenda for the September meeting.

City ROW Landscaping and Beautification on Hwy 95 and Hwy 71 including Central Business District – Mayor Rhodes reported on meeting with the second arborist from RC & D.  He concurred with the first arborist Gary Needs and also stated that Mr. Needs has an excellent reputation in the industry.  Mayor Rhodes has scheduled pruning to be done by Mr. Needs on August 24th.  Trees will be pruned and the one by the bank removed.  Mayor Rhodes said she would contact all businesses affected so they would be aware of the pruning in front of their businesses.  Ernie will barricade and move, as needed the barricades for parking.  Some dirt may need to be hauled in for stump areas and possibly some gravel to smooth over them.  Ernie Houghton wanted it known on record that he loves trees!  The council then discussed that maybe the trees at the City Park need trimmed as well and maybe it could be done all at once.  Carson Kindall made a motion seconded by Rob Vowell that if the mayor finds it reasonable to have Mr. Needs trim the trees at the City Park as well while here.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Cambridge Rodeo Board Lease and Land Swap Proposal with Washington County – Mayor Rhodes reported that the county declined to reopen the issue and stated their decision will stand.  Discussion was held regarding insurance at the Rodeo Arena and City Clerk Sandra McKee reported what she had learned about how the Council Rodeo Association insures and uses the rodeo arena in Council.  She will contact Blackaby Insurance in Weiser for more details.

Agreement For Use of Facilities For Polling Place November 2, 2010 – Rob Vowell made a motion to approve the Agreement For Use of Facilities For Polling Place November 2, 2010 with Washington County.  Nina Hawkins seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Approve Budget for 2010-2011 (FY2011) & Certification of Property Tax Levy – Rob Vowell made a motion to approve the budget for 2010-2011 (FY2011) as published and certify the property tax levy.  Nina seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Approve Ordinance 1-2011 – Appropriations Ordinance for FY 2011 – Carson Kindall made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #1-2011 by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  The motion was seconded by Cy Wert.  A roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Wert aye, Councilmember Vowell aye, Councilmember Hawkins aye, and Councilmember Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Carson Kindall then read Ordinance #1-2011 by title only.  Carson Kindall made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #1-2011.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Wert aye, Councilmember Vowell aye, Councilmember Hawkins aye, and Councilmember Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Carson Kindall made a motion to pass Ordinance #1-2011 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  The motion was seconded by Cy Wert.  A roll call vote was taken with Councilmember Wert aye, Councilmember Vowell aye, Councilmember Hawkins aye, and Councilmember Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  

.

Adjourn – Rob Vowell made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Carson Kindall seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 8:35 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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